MINUTES OF A.G.M HELD IN THE CLUBHOUSE 

 MONDAY 31ST JANUARY 2011

PRESIDENT: 

MR  J KILBANE 
CAPTAIN:


MR W HOOD 
PAST CAPTAIN: 

MR B THOMAS

VICE CAPTAIN: 

MR P SMYTHE 
SECRETARY: 

MR R TRAYNOR 
ASSIST SECRETARY: 
MR J DAVIES

COMP SECRETARY: 
MR P CLARKE 
TREASURER: 

MR D ALLEN 
I.T OFFICER: 

MR D WALSH

COMMITTEE MEMBERS
MR J BROWN, MR P FINLAY, MR R W JONES, MR P BURTON

WELCOME

THE CAPTAIN OPENED THE MEETING AT 19.30 AND ASKED THOSE MEMBERS PRESENT TO OBSERVE ONE MINUTES SILENCE IN RESPECT OF OUR PAST PRESIDENT PETER LLOYD, OUR LONG STANDING SPONSOR MR TONY HOULIHAN. AND A PAST CAPTAIN, MR PETER GRAVES WHO HAD ALL RECENTLY PASSED AWAY.

APOLOGIES

DAVID LLOYD, ALAN HURST, KEVIN RICE (not accepted no letters)

MINUTES OF 2010 A.G.M

READ AND PROPOSED AS TRUE AND CORRECT BY MR J McCULLY AND SECONDED BY MR W HOOD.

MATTERS ARISING 

NONE

CAPTAINS REPORT     (MR B THOMAS)

THE CAPTAIN WELCOMED THE MEMBERSHIP TO THE MEETING, STATING THAT HIS YEAR IN OFFICE HAD FLOWN BY IN A BLUR WITH SOME VERY FOND MEMORIES.   HIGHLIGHTS INCLUDED:

· RETAINING THE RYDER CUP 
· THE DAY OUT AT HELSBY G.G, 
· PRESENTATION EVENING AT BROMBOROUGH G.C. 
ALLIED WITH THIS HE COMMENTED ON HOW MANY WONDERFUL GOLF COURSES HE HAD THE PLEASURE OF PLAYING, ALONG WITH THE COURTESY AND HOSPITALITY HE HAD RECEIVED. 
DISSAPOINTMENTS HAD INCLUDED OUR INABILITY TO FIELD A FULL QUOTA OF PLAYERS AT THE MUNICIPAL CHAMPIONSHIPS, ALSO OUR POOR SHOWING IN THE WIRRAL LEAGUE WHERE AGAIN WE OFTEN FAILED TO FIELD A COMPLETE TEAM.  HE THEN ASKED THE MEMBERSHIP TO CONSIDER AVAILABILITY FOR NEXT YEARS WIRRAL LEAGUE, REMINDING PEOPLE THAT IT IS A H/CAP LEAGUE AND ALL ARE WELCOME.  
HE WAS DELIGHTED TO ANNOUNCE THAT HIS CHOSEN CHARITY (McCMILLAN NURSES) WOULD BE IN RECEIPT OF £280 COURTESY OF THE CHARITY HOLE FORFEITS AND THANKED ALL FOR THEIR EXCELLENT SUPPORT.   
THE CAPTAIN FINISHED BY THANKING THE COMMITTEE, AND THE MEMBERS, FOR THEIR HELP AND SUPPORT DURING HIS YEAR IN OFFICE AND WELCOMED THE NEW PRESIDENT MR JOHN KILBANE.

SECRETARYS REPORT (MR R TRAYNOR)

THE SECRETARY OPENED BY WELCOMING THE NEW MEMBERS TO THE MEETING, THEN WENT ON TO THANK THE CAPTAIN FOR AN EXCELLENT YEAR BOTH ON AND OFF THE GOLF COURSE.  HE THEN ASKED MR PAUL FINLAY IF HE WOULD BE PREPARED TO TAKE OVER THE SPONSORSHIP THAT MR TONY HOULIHAN HAD PREVIOUSLY COVERED --- PAUL AGREED TO THIS.   
HE CONFIRMED THAT OUR PRESENTATION EVENING WOULD AGAIN BE HELD AT BROMBOROUGH G.C WITH THE DATE CONFIRMED AS FRIDAY 28TH OCTOBER. 
THIS YEARS MUNICIPAL CHAMPIONSHIP WILL BE HOSTED BY THE WARREN G.C AND HELD AT BIDSTON G.C ON SUNDAY 5TH JUNE,

 ON THAT NOTE HE COMMENTED ON THE FAILURE TO FIELD A FULL TEAM AT SHERDLEY PARK IN 2010.  
WEST HOYLE WILL THIS YEAR HOST, AND MANAGE, THE W.W.OPEN.   MOVING ON TO THE MATTER OF MEMBERSHIP HE REMINDED THE FLOOR THAT FOR WEST HOYLE G.C TO REMAIN VIBRANT WE NEEDED NEW MEMBERS COUPLED WITH THE FACT THAT WE MUST FULFIL OUR TEE TIME OBLIGATIONS OR WE WILL ONCE AGAIN LOSE TIMES.  
HE ANNOUNCED TO THE FLOOR THAT FORMER CAPTAINS, AND COMMITTEE, MEMBERS ALBERT McCABE, AND JOHN RICHARDSON WERE BOTH STANDING DOWN FROM THE COMMITTEE AND ROD BARNES WOULD BE STANDING DOWN AS AUDITOR.   HE THANKED ALL THREE FOR THEIR TIRELESS EFFORTS OVER THE YEARS ON BEHALF OF THE CLUB AND THE MEMBERS.    
MOVING ON TO 98 CLUB MATTERS HE CONFIRMED THAT HE AND DAVE WALSH HAD BEEN PROPOSED AS SECRETARY, AND CHAIRMAN, RESPECTIVELY THIS WILL BE RATIFIED AT THE FORTHCOMING A.G.M.   HE THEN MENTIONED THAT OUR PRESIDENT MR KEN BENNETT HAD SUFFERED FROM CONTINUED PROBLEMS WITH BAD HEALTH AND HAD MADE THE VERY DIFFICULT DECISION TO STAND DOWN AFTER ONLY TEN MONTHS IN OFFICE , JOHN KILBANE HAD BEEN PROPOSED, AND DULY ELECTED AS OUR NEW PRESIDENT.  
THE SECRETARY CLOSED BY THANKING THE COMMITTEE, AND MEMBERS FOR ALL THEIR SUPPORT DURING THE PAST YEAR, AND GAVE THE INCOMING CAPTAIN AND VICE CAPTAIN HIS BEST WISHES.

TREASURERS REPORT.    (MR DAVE ALLEN)

THIS YEAR WE WERE IN RECEIPT OF £1,250 FROM THE W.W.OPEN COMMITTEE WHICH HAD HELPED OUR FINANCES GREATLY AND ALLOWED THE TREASURER TO INVEST IN BETTER PRIZES.   THE ‘SPOT THE BALL’ CARDS HAD BEEN VERY POORLY RECEIVED THIS YEAR AND IT HAS BEEN DECIDED THAT WE CHANGE TO A ‘BONUS BALL’ LOTTERY WITH £30 GOING TO THE WINNER, AND £19 TO THE CLUB, THE CLUB BUYING ANY UNSOLD NUMBERS.  
ANNUAL SUBSCRIPTIONS WILL REMAIN THE SAME WITH £10 PER MEMBER GOING TO THE 98 CLUB FEES.  MOST EXPENSES HAD RISEN AGAIN THIS YEAR INCLUDING THE CAPTAIN’S JACKET AND COMPUTER SOFTWARE. HE INFORMED THE FLOOR THAT COMPETITION, AND SWEEP MONIES WOULD GO UP TO £3:   £1.50 COMP ENTRANCE FEE AND £1.50 SWEEP MONEY, WITH THE SWEEP BEING REGARDED AS OPTIONAL, THIS WOULD TAKE PLACE FROM SUNDAY 27TH MARCH ( CAPTAINS DRIVE IN ).   
HE ASKED THE MEMBERSHIP THAT PROMPT PAYMENT OF MONEY FOR DAYS OUT ETC IS GREATLY APPRECIATED AND MADE CASH FLOW AND GENERAL ORGANISATION MUCH EASIER.   
HE ANNOUNCED THAT THE COMMITTEE HAD DECIDED TO PARTICIPATE IN A CROSS CLUB AGREEMENT TO ALL DONATE £100 TOWARDS THE PURCHASE OF NEW RAKES; OTHER EXCEPTIONAL EXPENDITURE INCLUDED £80 TO REPAIR THE PRESIDENTS CHAIN OF OFFICE. 
THIS YEARS CHESHIRE UNION CARDS WOULD FOR THE FIRST TIME BE ACCEPTED BY OTHER UNIONS, AND WERE AVALABLE FOR PURCHASE.  
HE ASKED FOR ANY QUESTIONS OR QUERIES, AND SEVERAL MEMBERS ASKED IF WE SHOULD BE CHANGING THE SUPPLIER OF THE CAPTAINS JACKETS AS THEY HAD BECOME SO EXPENSIVE, HE REPLIED THAT WORK ON THIS MATTER WAS IN PROGRESS.   
WITH NO OTHER QUESTIONS FORTHCOMING HE ASKED THAT THE ACCOUNTS BE ACCEPTED BY THE FLOOR. THIS WAS PROPOSED BY MR W. HOOD, AND SECONDED BY MR P.SMYTHE.    HE CONCLUDED HIS REPORT BY STATING THAT SUBS HAD TO BE PAID BY 6TH MARCH ANNOUNCING A POLICY OF : NO SUBS NO TEE TIME .  

COMPETITION SECRETARYS REPORT (MR P CLARKE)

HE STARTED HIS REPORT BY READING OUT COMPETITION WINNERS FOR  2010 SEASON, THEN ANNOUNCED

1. FIXTURE BOOKS FOR 2011 WERE NOW AVAILABLE TO COLLECT

2. FINALS DAY WOULD BE THE LAST SUNDAY IN SEPTEMBER

3. IRBY CHALLENGE 5TH MAY 
4. RYDER CUP SELECTION WOULD NOW BE 10 FROM ORDER OF MERIT   WITH 10 CAPTAINS PICKS

 5. HE WOULD CONTINUE TO MAKE UP THE TYPE OF WINTER LEAGUE COMP WEEK ON WEEK

HE ANNOUNCED TO THE MEMBERSHIP THAT THE PROFESSIONAL WAS CONSTANTLY CHECKING HOW MANY TEE TIMES WERE BEING USED AND THAT WE WERE IN A ‘USE THEM OR LOSE THEM’  SITUATION.    
HE ASKED THAT ANY MEMBERS TAKING OUT A NEW MEMBER FOR H/CAP PURPOSE PUT DOWN AS MANY DETAILS AS POSSIBLE ON THE CARD (3 PUTTS, O/B, BUNKER SHOTS, ETC.)    
HE CONCLUDED BY ASKING THAT MEMBERS  OBTAIN A COPY OF THE RULES OF GOLF, READ THEM, AND USE THEM CORRECTLY, HE WAS SURPRISED AT HOW MANY PLAYERS WERE IGNORANT OF SO MANY RULES

I.T SECRETARYS REPORT (MR D WALSH)

HE STARTED BY ANNOUNCING THAT THE WEBSITE WAS UP TO DATE.   A SHOW OF HANDS INDICATED THAT MOST MEMBERS LOOK AT THE SITE ON A REGULAR BASIS.     
THE H/CAP SYSTEM THAT WE USE IS EXPENSIVE IT IS GOOD BUT AT £220 PER YEAR IS PROBABLY TO GOOD FOR OUR NEEDS, HE IS LOOKING AT ALTERNATIVES WHICH WILL ALMOST CERTAINLY NEED ACCESS TO THE INTERNET,THIS WILL BE TAKEN UP WITH THE 98 CLUB.   
HE CLOSED HIS REPORT BY ADVISING MEMBERS THAT IF THEY HAD ANY IDEAS WITH REGARD TO THE WEBSITE THEN HE WAS ALWAYS OPEN TO NEW IDEAS.

THE SECRETARY THEN CALLED FOR A SHORT INTERVAL BEFORE THE MEMBERSHIP WELCOMED IN THE NEW CAPTAIN, MR W HOOD, AND ANNOUNCED THAT A MEMORIAL BOOK DEDICATED TO PETER LLOYD WAS  AVAILABLE FOR MEMBERS TO SIGN,SHOULD THEY WISH TO DO SO DURING THE BREAK.
INTRODUCTION OF THE CAPTAIN FOR 2011 MR W HOOD

THE 2011 CAPTAIN, MR W HOOD THANKED ALL THE MEMBERS PRESENT FOR THEIR WARM RECEPTION AND STATED WHAT AN HONOUR IT WAS TO BECOME CAPTAIN OF WEST HOYLE G.C.     

HE WISHED EVERYONE AN ENJOYABLE AND SUCCESFUL SEASON AND THANKED THE OUTGOING CAPTAIN MR B THOMAS, FOR HIS EXCELLENT YEAR IN OFFICE,THEN INTRODUCED HIS VICE CAPTAIN MR PETER SMYTHE. 

THE CAPTAIN THEN EXPLAINED THAT HE HAD BEEN A CLUB MEMBER FOR 20 YEARS, AND HOW PROUD HE WAS TO BE ASSOCIATED WITH SUCH AN EXCELLENT CLUB.     

HE REMINDED MEMBERS THAT HIS DRIVE IN WAS ON SUNDAY 27TH MARCH.       

HIS CHARITY HOLE FOR HIS TERM OF OFFICE WOULD BE THE 13TH, THE CHALLENGE IS TO HIT THE GREEN IN TWO SHOTS OR PAY A FORFEIT OF 50p, WHICH WILL GO TO A CHILDRENS CANCER FUND.    

HE CONCLUDED BY THANKING THE COMMITTEE FOR ALL THEIR HARD WORK THROUGHOUT THE YEAR, AND PRESENTED THE OUTGOING CAPTAIN WITH A MEMENTO FOR HIS TIME IN OFFICE.

ANNUAL SUBSCRIPTIONS FOR 2011

THE COMMITTEE PROPOSED NO INCREASE £85 STANDARD £62 VETS (65 & OVER) THIS WAS CARRIED BY THE MEMBERSHIP

HONORARIA FOR 2011
THE COMMITTEE PROPOSED NO INCREASE IN HONORARIA, THIS WAS CARRIED BY THE MEMBERSHIP

ELECTION OF OFFICERS FOR 2011

THERE BEING NO CHALLENGE FROM THE MEMBERSHIP THE OFFICERS OF THE CLUB WENT THROUGH EN BLOCK, WITH THE ADDITION OF MR J DAVIES TAKING UP THE ASSISTANT SECRETARYS ROLE, AND MR JOHN KILBANE TAKING ON THE ROLE OF CLUB PRESIDENT, THIS WAS CARRIED BY THE MEMBERSHIP

ELECTION OF COMMITTEE FOR 2011

MR R W JONES, MR P BURTON, MR P FNLAY HAD ENTERED THEIR NAMES ON THE SHEET, HAD BEEN PROPOSED,AND SECONDED, AND AS THERE WERE NO OTHER CANDIDATES THEY WERE DULY ELECTED TO THE COMMITTEE FOR 2011 TO FILL THE THREE VACANCIES AVAILABLE, THIS WAS CARRIED BY THE MEMBERSHIP

ELECTION OF VICE PRESIDENT FOR 2011

MR ALF SONDERGAARD HAD BEEN NOMINATED BY THE COMMITTEE AS VICE PRESIDENT FOR 2011; THIS WAS CARRIED BY THE MEMBERSHIP.

ELECTION OF AUDITORS FOR 2011

MR ALAN JONES WOULD REMAIN AS AUDITOR FOR 2011, AND WOULD BE JOINED BY MR TOM DAVIES, FOLLOWING MR ROD BARNES DECISION TO STAND DOWN FROM THIS ROLE; THIS WAS CARRIED BY THE MEMBERSHIP.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS,

THE SECRETARY SHOWED HIS CONCERNS AT SOME MEMBERS TAKING WINE HOME FROM THE PRESENTATION EVENINGS AND URGED THE MEMBERS TO STOP THIS PRACTICE.

THE TREASURER CONFIRMED THAT THE 2011 CLUB DAY OUT AT PADESWOOD & BUCKLEY WOULD BE HELD OVER 18 HOLES WITH 11am START TIME.

THE VICE CAPTAIN SAID THAT IF WE HAD A FULL TURN OUT AND NOT ENOUGH TEE TIMES HE WOULD ORGANISE A ‘BALLS IN THE HAT’ AT THE END OF THE FIELD.

SEVERAL MEMBERS ASKED IF MEMBERS WHO KNEW THEY WOULD BE ABSENT FOR A COMPETITION WOULD CROSS THEIR NAME (S) OFF THE SHEET FOR THAT WEEK.

THERE BEING NO OTHER BUSINESS TO DISCUSS THE CAPTAIN CLOSED THE MEETING AT 20.50 AND ASKED THE MEMBERS TO JOIN HIM AT THE BAR FOR A DRINK.

RON TRAYNOR  (SECRETARY)

